
 

 

Electronic Alerts are written by Barran Liebman attorneys for their clients and friends. Alerts are not intended as legal advice, but as 
employment law, labor law and employee benefits announcements. If this has been forwarded to you, and you would like to receive 

Electronic Alerts
 
directly, call 503-276-2115 or email clientservices@barran.com. Copyright © 2020 by Barran Liebman LLP 

 

Electronic Alert 
 

Volume 23, Issue 34 June 25, 2020 

 
Deadline to Distribute Oregon Pregnancy Accommodation Notice is Quickly Approaching 

 
By Amy Angel 

 
Monday, June 29, 2020, is the deadline for Oregon employers to provide written notification to all 
current employees regarding Oregon’s new pregnancy accommodation requirements that went into 
effect January 1, 2020.  The new law requires reasonable accommodations such as acquisition or 
modification of equipment, more frequent or longer rest breaks, assistance with manual labor, and 
modification of work schedules for pregnant employees or employees recovering from childbirth.   
 
In addition to notifying all existing employees of the protections of this new law by June 29, 2020, 
employers must also:   

• Post the notice in a conspicuous and accessible location informing employees of these 
employment protections; 

• Provide written notice to any employee who informs the employer of their pregnancy within 
ten days; and  

• Provide new employees written notice at the time of hire.  

Providing written notice to employees can be done as a stand-alone notification or as an employee 
handbook update. The Bureau of Labor and Industries provides a template notice. Employers may 
use this general notice or prepare their own specifically tailored to the law’s requirements and the 
company’s procedures for providing accommodations.  
 
Remember, in addition to accommodating nursing mothers, all Oregon employers are required to 
have a lactation break policy as of October 2019. With these developments, it is a great time to review 
and update your employee handbook. 
 
If you have questions about providing notice or responding to these developments, contact Amy Angel at 503-276-2195 
or aangel@barran.com.  

https://t.e2ma.net/click/qne3bd/6n5cjbb/mwm0ct
mailto:aangel@barran.com

